

**Đề thi thử vào lớp 6 môn tiếng Anh trường THCS Ngôi
Sao Hà Nội số 13**

PART 3

Question 33

Choose the sentence CLOSEST in meaning to the sentence given.

Everybody in the class didn't do the homework.

- ☐ Nobody in the class did the homework.
- ☐ Someone in the class did the homework.
- ☐ Somebody in the class doesn't the homework.
- ☐ Anyone in the class hasn't done the homework.

Question 34

Choose the sentence CLOSEST in meaning to the sentence given.

"I don't love you anymore," said Ken to his friend.

- ☐ Ken advised his friend not to love him from then on.
- ☐ Ken told his friend that he didn't love her anymore.
- ☐ Ken's friend told him that she didn't love him anymore.
- ☐ Ken's friend told him not to love her anymore.

Question 35

Choose the sentence CLOSEST in meaning to the sentence given.

Please give me a ride!

- ☐ Can you tell me how to ride?
- ☐ Could you give me a lift?
- ☐ Will you give a lift to me?
- ☐ May I give you a ride?

Read the text and questions below. For each question, choose the correct answer.

Artist Peter Fuller talks about his hobby

There's a popular idea that artists are not supposed to be into the sport, but mountain biking is a huge part of my life. It gets me out of my studio, and into the countryside. But more importantly, racing along as fast as you can leave you no time to worry about anything that's going on in your life. You're too busy concentrating on not crashing. The only things you pay attention to are the pain in your legs and the rocks on the path in front of you.

I'm in my sixties now, but I started cycling when I was a kid. In the summer my friends and I would ride our bikes into the woods and see who was brave enough to go down steep hills or do big jumps. The bikes we had then weren't built for that and often broke, so I used to draw pictures of bikes with big thick tyres that would be strong enough for what we were doing. They looked just like modern mountain bikes. However, it wasn't until many years later that someone actually invented one. By the 1980s, they were everywhere.

At that time I was into skateboarding. I did that for a decade until falling off on to hard surfaces started to hurt too much. Mountain biking seemed a fairly safe way to keep fit, so I took that up instead. I made a lot of friends and got involved in racing, which gave me a reason to train hard. I wanted to find out just how to fit and fast I could get, which turned out to be fairly quick. I even won a couple of local races.

In the end, I stopped racing, mainly because I knew what it could mean to my career if I had a bad crash. But I still like to do a three-hour mountain bike ride every week. And if I'm out cycling in the hills and see a rider ahead, I have to beat them to the top. As I go past I imagine how surprised they would be if they knew how old I am.

Question 36

Góp ý 

What does Peter say about cycling during his childhood?

- ☐ He is sorry he didn't take more care of his bike.
- ☐ His friends always had better quality bikes than he did.
- ☐ His bike wasn't suitable for the activities he was doing.
- ☐ He was more interested in designing bikes than riding them.

Question 37

Góp ý 

How does Peter feel about cycling now?

- ☐ He is proud that he is still so fast.
- ☐ He is keen to do less now that he is older.
- ☐ He regrets the fact that he can no longer compete.
- ☐ He wishes more people were involved in the sport.

Question 38

Góp ý 

What would be a good introduction to this passage?

- ☐ For Peter Fuller, nothing matters more than mountain biking, not even his career. Here, in his own words, he tells us why.
- ☐ Artist Peter Fuller takes mountain biking pretty seriously. Here he describes how it all began and what he gets out of it.
- ☐ In this article, Peter Fuller explains how he became an artist only as a result of his interest in mountain biking.
- ☐ After discovering mountain biking late in life, Peter Fuller gave up art for a while to concentrate on getting as good as possible.

Read the letter. Then answer the questions.

Dear team,

First of all, I want to thank players in Saturday's match as well as people who came and supported them during the match. Although players from the other side were the winners, all wasn't bad! Practice hard and remember not to give up! Be confident and do your best in next match on March 12. We will be able to beat them!

Coach

Question 39

Góp ý 

Why does the coach write this letter?

- ☐ To congratulate the team on their win
- ☐ To help players feel better and more confident for the next match
- ☐ To let the team's fans know when the next match will be

Question 40

Góp ý 

What does the word "them" refer to?

- ☐ Players in Saturday's match
- ☐ People who came and supported them
- ☐ Players from the other team

Read the postcard and choose the correct answer.

Every year, on the 1st of November, my mother asks me what I want for Christmas. This year I told her, "I want the new Space video game." Space was the game of the year. Everyone wanted it. I waited patiently for Christmas to arrive. On Christmas morning I went straight to the tree to open all my presents. I opened everything but my video game was not there. I was really sad. It was the only thing I wanted. I tried to put on a brave face and thank my family for all my other great presents, but they knew I was disappointed. I thought I was going to cry. I ran up to my room so no one would see the tears in my eyes. To my surprise, there was a gift sitting on my bed. I tore the wrapping paper off the tiny box. It was Space! I ran back downstairs and hugged my mom. I was the happiest boy in the world.

Question 44

Góp ý 

What did the boy do after he did not see the present he wanted?

- ☐ He cried.
- ☐ He thanked his family.
- ☐ He tried to look happy.
- ☐ All of the above.

Question 45

Góp ý 

What is the main idea of this story?

- ☐ A boy wanting to get a video game
- ☐ A popular video game in the store
- ☐ A boy receiving a game he didn't want
- ☐ A Christmas dinner with a large family

Question 41

Góp ý 

What is not true about the video game Space?

- ☐ It was the game of the year.
- ☐ It was very big.
- ☐ It was the only game the boy wanted.
- ☐ It was popular with everyone.

Question 42

Góp ý 

What is the phrase 'put on a brave face' closest in meaning to?

- ☐ look sad
- ☐ tell lies
- ☐ pretend to be satisfied
- ☐ be frustrated with parents

Question 43

Góp ý 

What does the word 'tore' mean?

- ☐ joined
- ☐ ripped
- ☐ applied
- ☐ wrapped